MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 15th August 2016
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees (Vice Chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mrs G Soanes, Mr R Leech, Mr B Shelton, Miss M Wright, Mr K Blowers, Mr B McKernan, Cllr P Ashdown, Cllr B Poole, Cllr L Jacklin, and 13 Parishioners were present.


2. Graham Wade, welcomed Bernie McKernan to the Parish Council.


3. Apologies: Mr P Button, Mr S Perks.

4. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held on 18th July 2016 were approved and signed.

5. Declaration of interests: No declarations of interest received.


6. Clerks Report.  
Following Highways England confirmation that the Market Lane/A12 Slip Road would be resurfaced this year, it was agreed not to cancel the site meeting with Peter Aldous MP until Cllr Paul Ashdown has received confirmation from Highways that they are planning to resurface slip roads both on and off A12.  It was also noted that the Slip roads at Jay Lane were in a similar condition.
The Clerk also asked if a Laminator could be purchased costing approximately £30.  This was agreed.

7. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
A parishioner asked the Parish Council if they would support ACV (Asset of Community Value) applications in respect of The Plough and the Bowls Club.  It was unanimously agreed that support would be offered.  The parishioner offered to complete all the paperwork and provide the Parish Council with a completed pack for the application.

A parishioner reported that she had attended WDC offices enquiring about when the verges round the village would be cut.  She received confirmation from Mark Kerridge that the verges on Market Lane and Pound Lane would be cut on Wednesday of this week.

A parishioner raised the height of the hedge at Peto’s Corner being above the 1 metre height agreed with Lord Somerleyton.  The Clerk suggested that all parishioners e-mail Lord Somerleyton and request that the hedge is trimmed.

A parishioner commented that they had not received notification of the planning application for 16 The Street.  The Parishioner was advised that they were entitled to comment on the application regardless of whether or not they receive a copy of the application.

8. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
Bernie McKernan commented on overgrown footpaths.  The Clerk said that these can be reported on the SCC Rights of Way Website, although she had spoken to a Rights of Way Officer who had assured her that Blundeston’s footpaths were high up the list of footpaths which need cutting.

Melanie Wright asked for an update on Barkis Meadow Pond.  Cllr Ashdown confirmed that he was still waiting for a response but would chase.

Glenis Soanes had received a letter regarding litter at the Skate Park.  It was confirmed that a new litter bin would be installed in the next couple of days.

Glenis Soanes informed all those present that the Pre-School are now no longer using the Village Hall and the Village Hall Management Team were asking for volunteers to assist them to tidy and decorate the Hall on 27th/28th August.

Glenis Soanes commented that there is a tree whose branches obstruct the path in addition to a car that parks on the pavement outside Crown House.  Graham Wade offered to speak to the resident.

Brian Shelton reported a dead tree at Peto’s Pond which is overhanging the road.  John Nichols offered to investigate who the tree belonged to.

Brian Shelton confirmed that the rubbish bin at the Skate Park would be installed and that a resident of Meadowlands would be happy to empty the bin provided that the Village Hall disposed of the waste.

Brian Shelton confirmed that the Play Park refurbishment was on-going.

9. District Councillor’s Report (Cllr P Ashdown)
Cllr Ashdown thanked the Parish Council for the comments made on the Call for Sites.  He also confirmed that additional sites had been put forward and would be added to the plan, however any further development proposals would be heavily defended because of the Prison Site Development.  Cllr Ashdown also confirmed that he had made the Police Crime Commissioner aware of our dissatisfaction of the 101 service and made everyone aware of the meeting on 1st December at the Kirkley Centre at 6.30 pm where the PCC and Chief Constable would be available to answer questions.

10. County Councillors Report: (Cllr B Poole, Cllr L Jacklin)
Cllr Jacklin reminded those present of the two consultations that are currently open (Merger of Waveney and East Suffolk, and Devolution) and requested those present to make themselves aware of the contents of the documents and to take advantage of the opportunity to give their views. 
He also said that he had made the PCC aware of Parishes dissatisfaction that no PCSO’s are available after 6.00pm.  

11. Planning:
Town & Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (amendment) Order 2001 – Installation of Telecommunications (Antennae) to (Ground/Building/Mast) and ancillary equipment or installation of Ground/Building based telecommunications (mast) and (ancillary equipment) located (at Building/Ground level) – Prior Notification – The installation of a 15m lattice tower with 6no. antennas, 2no. dishes, 4no. equipment cabinets and ancillary development at Holly Garden Nurseries, Flixton Road, Blundeston.  This application was sent to the Parish Council as a matter of courtesy and does not require formal planning permission.
Mr Richard Smith, Tredwell Developments – Conversion from vacant retail use to 2 flats, 16 The Street Blundeston.  Following the refusal of the application to convert this building into a single dwelling which had been approved by the Parish Council.  It was felt that this proposal should be refused as the development was too large for the site and inadequate provision had been made for car parking.
12. Planning Sub-committee
Due to two members of the Sub-committee having left Melanie Wright and Rod Leech agreed to join Graham Wade, John Nichols and Steven Rees on the Sub-committee.
13. Finances: 
Expenditure:-  £120.00 Review of Annual Return

14. Annual Return 2016-17
BDO have completed the review of the 2016-17 Annual Return with no matters requiring addition issues reported.  The Audit was therefore approved and accepted by the Parish Council.  The Annual Return and Notice of Conclusion of Audit will be published for 14 days and is available on the website.
15. Correspondence
	E-mail
	SALC – Norfolk & Suffolk Devolution Presentations

N Alderton – Replacement House, Wilmar, Market Lane

East Suffolk – Community Funds
Lydia Fox – Bus Route Idea

	
	


16. Any other Business
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 19th September 2016.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.35pm
